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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Architectural Review Board 
	Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman

David Wight, Vice Chairman

Bette Del Giorno, Secretary

	
	
302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES


Regular Meeting


Monday, December 13, 2004 at 7:30 p.m.


Middle School Teachers Lounge


60 Sheffield Street


	Jonathan Gibbs

Kingman Snow

Frank Vinciguerra

Guy Pendleton



I. CALL TO ORDER Chairman, Elizabeth Swenson, called the regular meeting to order at 7:40pm.

II. ROLL CALL
Attendant Members



Absent Members
Elizabeth Swenson, Chairman


Jonathon Gibbs

David Wight, Vice Chairman

Bette Del Girono, Secretary

Frank Vinciguerra

Guy Pendleton

Kingman Snow

III. OLD BUSINESS
A. “Starbucks” sign and site plan review

15 Main Street, (Map37,Lot 51), B-2 Business District

Applicant: Starbucks Coffee
Agent: Daniel Brennen

Mr. Brennen was present.  He stated that he had made revisions to the plans according to the Boards comments at the previous meeting. The dumpsters were shown to be on the side/rear of the building with enclosures, the parapet was raised 18” and the colors had been chosen as a dark brown base and trim with a cream background. A discussion ensued regarding the fence that the Board had recommended. Mr. Pendleton suggested coordinating the fence with the Town’s welcome center. Rick Staubb of Point One Architects was present and stated that he was working on the plans for the welcome center but that the possibility of the fence had not yet been worked into the plans. Mr. Brennen stated that he would be happy to wait on finalizing the plans for the fence until there could be coordination with the Town on the design. The Board agreed that this would be the best way to move forward.

Mr. Wight suggested the installation of speed- bumps on the side of the property to deter people from speeding through to avoid the light. Mr. Brennen stated that he could add that to the plan.

MOTION to recommend approval of the Starbucks site plan with the recommendations that the dumpster be placed and enclosed as shown on the site plan, speed-bumps be installed, the parapet be designed as shown on the site plan, and the applicant will coordinate the installation of the fence with the Welcome Center.

MOVED by F. Vinciguerra

SECONDED by B. Del Giorno

APPROVED E. Swenson, D. Wight, F. Vinciguerra, B. Del Giorno, G. Pendleton, K. Snow

IV. NEW BUSINESS
A. “Halle’s Kitchen and Bath” sign

210 Main Street, (Map 37, Lot 131), B-1 District

Applicant/Agent: Robert Halle

MOTION to recommend approval as submitted

MOVED by B. Del Girono

SECONDED by F. Vinciguerra

APPROVED E. Swenson, D. Wight, F. Vinciguerra, B. Del Giorno, G. Pendleton, K. Snow

B. “Ten Center Road, LLC” site plan and sign

10 Center Road, (Map 26, Lot 6-5), B-4 District

Applicant: Ten Center Road, LLC
Agent: Doane- Collins Engineering

Bob Doane was present to represent the applicant.

Mr. Doane stated that the proposal was for a 9600sft addition to the rear and north of the existing building. The “butler” building would consist of an at grade overhead door and a truck access overhead door. Mr. Doane noted that the architect would like the proposed retaining wall to be removed and construct a slope instead with landscaping.

The Board recommended that when Mr. Doane and/or the Architect return that they bring the following information:

· plans showing masonry work on the bottom of the building

· a landscape plan

· detail of the eaves

· proposed colors of the building

C. “K.C.’s Nails” sign

821 Boston Post Road, (Map 36, Lot 4), B-2 District

Applicant/Agent/Owner: Elton Rhodes

Mr. Rhodes was present.

Mr. Rhodes stated that the proposal was for a 4 x 4  non-illuminated plywood sign.

Mr. Wight noted that the proposed additional sign did not match the other existing sign and lacked continuity and design aspect.

Ms. Swenson asked Mr. Rhodes if would consider removing the existing sign and replace with a new one that could incorporate all the tenants by using “shingle” style slots for each business. She noted that it would make an improvement on the site.

Mr. Rhodes stated that he would talk to the Cheslea sleep center to see if they would be interested in a new sign and will then speak with Ms. Costa in the Land Use office.

D. “Ocean Performance” site plan

280 Boston Post Rd., (Map 44, Lot 26), I-1 District

Applicant/Agent: Susan Marquardt for McDonald/Sharp

Stuart Fairbank was present to represent the applicant.

Mr. Fairbank stated that the proposal was for a storage building, identical to the front building, to be placed in the back of the property. He noted that there was a small paved area but that the rest of the site was gravel. Mr. Fairbank further noted that the proposed landscaping plan was for white pines to be placed along the front of the building.

Mr. Pendleton suggested using a mix of white pines and spruces with 6-8” of topsoil around the feeders. He also noted that the applicant must take into consideration the maturity and spread of the trees.

MOTION to recommend approval with the recommendation of a mixture of pines and spruces for the landscape.

MOVED by B. Del Giorno
SECONDED by G. Pendleton

APPROVED E. Swenson, D. Wight, F. Vinciguerra, B. Del Giorno, G. Pendleton, K. Snow

V. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Meeting Minutes
Correction:


Regarding Sleepys, Ms. Swenson’s statement was for the “removal of the overhang” not the “roof”.

MOTION to approve the minutes as amended

MOVED by F. Vinciguerra

SECONDED by B. Del Girono

APPROVED E. Swenson, D. Wight, F. Vinciguerra, B. Del Giorno, G. Pendleton, K. Snow
B. Correspondence
· Board Officers will need to be elected at January’s meeting
C. Committee, Representative & Staff Reports
VI. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn at 9:30pm

MOVED by F. Vinciguerra

SECONDED by K. Snow

APPROVED E. Swenson, D. Wight, F. Vinciguerra, B. Del Giorno, G. Pendleton, K. Snow
Respectfully Submitted,

Carrie Levesque, Clerk
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